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November Ministry Index 

 By Rev. Craig Schaub 

 
71:  the number of apples those who voted at Parkway picked up after voting on November 8 along with cups of 

coffee, Halloween candy, granola bars, home-made cookies; 

8:  the number of different kinds of chili brought to our Love for Dinner gathering on Tuesday, November 15, 

where we talked about love and connection after the election; 

32:  the number of different expressions of gratitude shared around the Pre-Thanksgiving gathering table at 

Parkway; 

85:  the goal for the number of stewardship commitments for 2017 our Financial Secretary Robert Reister has set 

for us.  We are currently at 69; 

11:  the number of times the words “little house” were spoken at the congregational meeting on November 20 

referring to the property on Irving Street which the congregation voted to raze to make room for more parking;  

4.8:  the Richter scale measure due to our collective volume at the start of worship on November 20 when Mary 

Maddrey led us through the Tai Chi “curing of 10,000 illnesses”.   

 

 

New Opportunity for Prayer Support 
Beginning Sunday, December 4, we will offer an opportunity for those who wish to gather in the back of the 
sanctuary for a few minutes after morning worship with one of our trained liturgist or prayer support. 

   

 



PULSE November 2016                
5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Advent/Christmas worship 

theme is Dreaming with God, as 

we continue to explore the 

dreams in passages of the Bible, 

including the dream of Shalom in 

the prophet Isaiah, the visitation 

and song of joy of Mary, the 

dream of Joseph to hear Mary is 

pregnant.   

Sunday, December 4:   
We dream of a peaceable reign in 

which the whole creation is set 

right by virtue of humanity’s 

attention to the littlest ones as we 

read of a “shoot from the stump 

of Jesse” and wolves and lambs 

together in Isaiah 11.   We will 

hear the story of the animals from 

the crèche scene and the choir 

will sing. 

Wednesday, December 7, 

6:30 p.m.  Contemplative 

Stillpoint Advent   Join us for a 30 

minute mid-week prayer service 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

focused on the theme of Stars.  

We’ll meditate on poems, a 

famous painting, and sit in 

stillness as we continue to wait in 

this Advent season.  

Sunday, December 11:   
We celebrate the Magnificat – 

Mary’s song from Luke 3 as we 

sing many carols and hear our 

musicians on this Carol Sing 

Sunday.  The crèche character of 

Mary shares her story. 

Sunday, December 18:   
We focus our attention on the 

visitation of an angel to Joseph in 

a dream in Matthew 1:18-25.  The 

crèche character of Joseph shares 

his story.  The Rev. Mamie 

Murphy will preach.  We will also 

share a simple action on this Gun 

Violence Prevention Sabbath.  

Sunday, December 18,  

5:00 p.m.   Wentz Memorial 
We join in our annual celebration 

of the Christmas Candlelight 

Lessons and Carols service with  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

joint choir singing at Wentz 

Memorial UCC. 

 

Saturday, December 24,  
5 p.m.   Christmas Celebration of 

Story & Song.  We hold our annual 

Christmas Eve candle-light service 

with lots of music, two choirs, 

story, and community. 

Sunday, December 25,  
11 a.m.   We worship on this 

Christmas Day Sunday with a 

Christmas story, carols, “love 

feast snacks” and a laid-back 

community celebration.  

Sunday, January 1, 11 a.m.  
New Year’s Day worship in the 

fellowship hall.  Come gather at 

the breakfast table for an informal 

service led by the Rev. Ken Boaz.   

Nurture Committee will provide 

biscuits and coffee while we 

worship.  

Sunday, January 8   Epiphany 

Sunday celebration  

 

Advent Workshop    Sunday, December 4, after worship 
Join us for snacks, community time, and an opportunity to share in preparations for the season. We will have: 

* A labyrinth to walk meditatively; 

* A Fair Food Action table to write a letter to the local manager of Publix asking for a contract with tomato 

pickers; 

* A chance to check in with your Advent prayer partner; 

* A station to make a seasonal bird ornament with pine cone, seeds and peanut butter; 

* A station to make snowflakes; 

* An opportunity to learn about the full breadth and vision of City with Shelters and our support of the 

Augsburg Overflow Shelter this winter.  

* Write a note to a young person at the children’s home. 

Worship in December 
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Parkway to Black Nativity 

We still have a few tickets 

available to the Saturday, 

December 10, 3 p.m. performance 

of the North Carolina Black 

Repertory Company production of 

Black Nativity at the Arts Council 

Theater on Coliseum Drive, 

Winston-Salem.  Let us know if 

you are interested.  Tickets are 

$18 for all ages. 

 

The Many Ways to Give 
As the year winds down, please plan 

now for year-end stock gifts to 

Parkway so that your gift gets 

processed in time.  Parkway has an 

account at BB&T Securities to receive 

gifts.  The IRS has made permanent 

the ability to use RMD, Required 

Minimum Distributions, from an IRA 

account to charities for persons who 

are at least 70 ½.  See your tax or 

financial advisor for details.  When 

donors give stock or mutual funds as 

gifts, the donor receives a double 

benefit, the donation as well as 

avoidance of capital gains tax.  If 

these options are not relevant, gifts 

can be made by credit card and 

electronic processing to make it 

more convenient.  Check the 

Parkway website or talk with Robert 

Reister, Financial Secretary, or Joni 

Yoder, Treasurer, for questions or 

details. 
 

 

The Christmas Fund, one of four 
special offerings in the UCC each 
year, provides financial help to 
lower-income retired UCC clergy 
and their surviving spouses. 
Please consider making it part of 
your Christmas giving this 
year.  There will be some 
Christmas Fund envelopes in the 
pews through January 1.  If you 
mail your contribution or for 
some other reason do not use an 
envelope, be sure to indicate that 
it is for the Christmas 
Fund.  (Checks should be made 
out to Parkway UCC.)  Additional 
information is available: 
Christmas Fund. 
 
 
 

 

Rally or March,  
December 3 
There are several rallies and 
marches being planned for 
Saturday, December 3 in response 
to the KKK parade that will take 
place that day at an as-yet 
undisclosed location. The rallies 
and marches will be positive 
gatherings, not confrontations at 
the parade. If you are interested 
in joining a march or a rally, 
follow either of the Facebook 
events pages for information 
 

as they are updated, or contact 
Pat Eisenach. 
 
NC Justice & Unity Rally will be 
held in Raleigh. 
 
Triad March will be held in 
Greensboro.  
 

 

Liturgist Training 

For those liturgists who could not 

join us on November 13 after 

worship, a second training is 

scheduled for after worship on 

Sunday, December 11 to be 

trained in providing prayer 

support/anointing following 

worship. 

 

 

 

Wentz Food Pantry 
Needs for December 
Our partners at Wentz Food Pantry 
request the following: 

 
50 1 lb.boxes of dried beans 

50 1 lb. boxes of rice 
Pantry bin is in the narthex. Next 
delivery date December 11. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ucc.org/ocwm_special-support
mailto:pat.eisenach@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/events/1838349786398895
https://www.facebook.com/events/162992950839484
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiJx57ehdbQAhVC5SYKHXgFA1AQjRwIBw&url=http://www.hopeuccstl.org/ChristmasFund2016.html&psig=AFQjCNFmEpyD-dqv_pDxE1RinXoZpHLuhA&ust=1480786482732611
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Women’s Meeting 

December 6 

Women’s group will meet at the 
church on Tuesday, December 6 
at 11 a.m.  
 

Worship and Education 
Tuesday, December 6, 6:30 p.m. 

 
White Privilege 
Leadership Team 
Friday, December 9,  1:30 p.m. 

 
Church Council Meeting 
Wednesday, December 14, 7 p.m. 
 
 

Justice Team 
Tuesday, January 16, 6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

Celtic 
Vespers 

 

Join us Sunday evening, Dec. 11 

at 7 p.m. for our monthly Celtic 

Vespers service, led by Liam 

Hooper, Minister of Welcome and 

Beyond. 

 

 
 

Quilters 
Thursday mornings at 10 a.m. 
 

Contemplative Prayer 
Continues to meet every 
Wednesday at 6 p.m. 
 

 
 
NO LGBT  
Bible Study 
in December 
 

 
 

Augsburg Overflow 
Shelter Support 
Thank you to those who signed up 
to cook or serve at the Augsburg 
Overflow Shelter for this coming 
Monday, December 5.  We still 
can really use someone to provide 
three dozen cookies for Monday 
and one additional person to help 
serve.  Thank you! 
 
 

Sunday, December 13 
Greeting Cards for Sale!  
 

Chere Schatz will again display her 

homemade greetings cards during 

the Community Time following 

the worship service.  Her cards 

sell for $3.00 and $2.50 

depending on size.  For each 

$3.00 card she sells she will 

donate $1.00 to the church and 

for each $2.50 card she will 

donate 50 cents.  She makes cards 

for most occasions and this 

collection will include Christmas 

cards!  Come and see!! 

QUILT RAFFLE ! 
The quilters have been given a lovely quilt for raffle by Peggy Bruton. 
The proceeds will benefit the renovation of 2 children’s classrooms in 
our church. Tickets are $1 each. The drawing will be December 11. 
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 A Magnificat for Our Time 
By Rev. Liam Hooper     
                    
At this time of year, we remember Mary, mother of Jesus. How, in circumstances that would shame one less 
trusting, in what must have felt as much like some kind of daily dreaminess as faith, she in her living love of God 
sang praises to the Holy for the gift of this child she bore in uncertainty. I never cease to be astounded by this 
demonstration of radical belief. It calls me to reflect. Deeply. 

Especially in these times so uncertain and troubling to all of us, but particularly to my community—Trans and LGBQ 
folks, as we live already and daily on the edges of too many margins. Still, I long for Mary’s kind of nearness to the 
Holy. In faith, in relationship, and in likeness. And, of course, I fail more often than not. Still, I strive. Mostly, by 
stillness more than effort. This year, in my stillness, I gave myself a journaling assignment: I will write my own 
Magnificat; I will write one a week until that kind of praise becomes more and more part of me and my daily 
practice.  

 
This is the fruit of the first week 

My soul magnifies our Creator and my spirit rejoices  
in our God, the one who saves us, endlessly, and daily—  
from ourselves, from aimlessness, our own mythic self-sufficiency, 
delivering us full-faced and open-handed into the holy land  
of human community, where we just might be redeemed— 
for God has looked with favor on all of us, siblings in the good creation:  
even as some are favored in the world of needfulness, 
while others are left wanting; even as the few 
profit on the bodies, labor, and gifts of the many;  
even as we hear the cry of those who suffer and give thanks  
it is not we who are hungry, who are in danger, who long, 
seeking place and safety and some measure of more, 
Surely, from now on all generations will call us blessed;  
for the Mighty One has done great things for all of us,  
holy are God’s many names—spoken, dreamed of, crying inside-out, heard 
before the letters form on our fragile lips: 
 
Surely God’s mercy is for those who fear 
from generation to generation, with the strongest voice, 
Sacred Speaking calls on us to scatter the proud in their thoughtlessness; 
to drag down the lofty self-preservers from their thrones, 
to lift up the holy low and forgotten; the One Most High has filled us 
with everything we need to answer the Holy Word to fill the hungry  
with good things, and make the rich in plenty see there really is more 
than enough for all to be apportioned some measure of what sustains. 
My soul magnifies remembrance of Our Renewer’s help and mercy:  

God’s help to servants of love and justice, everywhere, offering  
remembrance of all the many ways Loving Presence comes to us— 
daily, everywhere within and around us, giving us  
what we need and then some, to keep waking us up, moving us  
through our days, prodding us, perhaps,  to the see the empty spaces 
longing to be filled…in self and other; and for that, 
to give thanks, within, even before the letters form  
on our fragile lips. 
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Gun Violence Prevention Sabbath Weekend December 14-18 

Responses to Common Pro-Gun Critiques of Gun Violence Prevention Laws 
(From Gun Violence Prevention Sabbath Faith Leader Guide) 

 

Dǳƴǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƛƭƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ tŜƻǇƭŜ ƪƛƭƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ  

Guns may not kill people, but people with guns do, and they do so more frequently and more efficiently than 

people without guns. In fact, 90 percent of all murders are committed by people with four or more adult 

felonies, which is exactly why we are trying to keep these people from getting guns. The United States has a 

firearm homicide rate that is 6.9 times higher than other high-income countries, a firearm suicide rate that is 

5.8 times higher than other high-income countries, and an unintentional firearm death rate that is 5.2 times 

higher than other countries. In fact, 80% of all firearm deaths in the developed world occur in the United 

States.  

Adapted from Debunking Myths About Gun Control. 

 

/ǊƛƳƛƴŀƭǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǿΦ  
One survey asked prison inmates who did not use a gun to carry out their crime why they chose not to: 79 

percent chose “get a stiffer sentence” and 59 percent chose “Against the Law.” Dozens of empirical studies 

show that stricter gun control laws in the United States lower the rate of gun deaths. International evidence 

also confirms this point: Gun buy-back programs in Australia, Firearm Certificates in the United Kingdom, and 

rigorous background checks and licensing procedures in Japan, have all been shown to decrease gun violence. 

 

The Second Amendment is absolute. Our rights cannot be infringed.  
The Supreme Court ruled, just five years ago, that reasonable gun laws are constitutional…that you do not have 

an “unfettered” right to guns. We could debate for days, months, years what the forefathers’ intent was, but 

there is no question or room for debate that the Second Amendment states this right to bear arms should be 

“well regulated”. Furthermore, guns have changed. So should our regulations. This video makes the case quite 

powerfully: Antiquated gun laws. 
 

 

 

http://www.decembersabbath.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/12/GVP-Faith-Leader-Guide-2015.pdf
http://www.armedwithreason.com/debunking-the-five-most-important-mythsabout-gun-control/
https://youtu.be/LORVfnFtcH0
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This is a mental health problem. More gun laws will not make a difference.  
While people with severe mental illness can be very dangerous, people with mental illnesses as a whole aren’t 

any more prone to violence than the general population. The media and entertainment industries typically 

depict the mentally ill as violent criminals – but people living with mental health issues are actually more likely 

to be the victims of crimes than the perpetrators of them. There is, however, a lack of mental health services 

and that needs to be addressed.  

 

Cars kill more people than guns.  
Cars are used regularly by more than 210 million Americans, whereas, approximately 82 million Americans own 

a gun (and most don’t regularly use one.) But simply comparing the number of citizens who use cars vs. guns 

isn’t enough. The average American spends roughly 600 hours each year in a car; can the same be said of 

Americans’ gun usage? Cars are our primary mode of transportation; our economy and our way of life require 

efficient transportation. Comparing the use of guns to the use of cars is nothing more than a distraction. 

Furthermore, we regulate cars, we require seat belts, restrict speed, and require a license and insurance in 

order to drive. These actions have cut down on fatalities. Similar measures for gun purchasers, such as 

fingerprint-based licensing, would similarly cut down on fatalities. 

 

[ŜƎŀƭ Ǝǳƴ ƻǿƴŜǊǎ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ŎǊƛƳŜǎΦ  
Most guns are initially purchased legally. They become illegal guns once they fall into the hands of someone 

who should not have them, often being bought in an area with weak (or no) laws and sold on the black market 

in an area with strong(er) laws. Our weak national gun laws allow this type of gun trafficking, which is conducted 

by (a small fraction of) legal gun owners. We deal with this by closing the loophole used by these gun peddlers 

to move guns from states with few or no laws to states who are proactively conducting licensing and 

background checks. 

 

²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ƳƻǊŜ Ǝǳƴ ƭŀǿǎΦ ²Ŝ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŦƻǊŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜΦ  
There are only 16 states (and the District of Columbia) where strong gun laws exist and those laws are 

weakened by the lack of gun laws in the remaining 34 states. First, we have to have strong gun violence 

prevention laws to enforce and then we need to make sure our neighboring states do as well or their guns will 

find their way into the wrong hands and then cross the border into our state.  

 

The only way to stop a bad guy with a gun is a good guy with a gun.  
Follow this line of thought through to conclusion and we’re all living in a war zone where nobody knows peace 

and everyone lives in constant fear. The evidence tells a different story: we have more guns than we do citizens 

and it has not made us safer. Columbine High School had an armed deputy sheriff. Virginia Tech had an entire 

police force, including a SWAT team. At the Tucson shooting, not only was there an armed civilian who failed to 

stop the shooter, but he almost shot one of the brave unarmed people who tackled and disarmed the shooter. 

The Fort Hood massacre happened at a military base filled with soldiers, as did the Navy Yard shootings.  

 

More responses can be found at How to Rebut Common Pro-Gun Arguments 
 
 

http://www.progressivemajorityaction.org/how_to_rebut_common_pro_gun_arguments
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Parkway  
United Church of Christ 

2151 Silas Creek Parkway 
Winston-Salem, NC 27103 

336-723-1395 
Contact Us 

 
Reverend Craig Schaub 

Pastor 
336-602-5829 

 
Reverend Mamie Murphy  

Educational Ministries Director 
Leave message on church voicemail 

 
Reverend Liam Hooper 

Minister of Welcome and Beyond 
336-970-7703  

 
Jackie Mock 

Administrative Assistant 
Office Hours: Tues, Thurs, Fri 

 9:00-1:00 
336-723-1395 

 
Craig Collins 

Choir Director 
336-307-0057 

 
Jan Sawyer 

Pianist 
336-764-4082 

 

PARKWAY UCC DECEMBER 
CALENDAR 
CLICK HERE  

 
Our calendar operates 

in real time. 
Click forward to view events in 

upcoming months. 
 

 

Kalvin Michael Smith was released from prison November 
10 after almost 20 years of wrongful incarceration. The motion was 
to reduce his sentence to time served; it was granted by the 
Superior Court judge. Soon his attorney will file a Motion for 
Appropriate Relief that we expect/hope will lead to his exoneration 
sometime early in 2017. He is in the process of transitioning from 
prison to life after prison. Among the things he needs and is 
working on are a permanent place to live, a job, a car, and ways to 
give back to the community to stop what happened to him from 
happening to other people. Ryan Ferguson, the co-host of the MTV 

documentary, "Unlocking the Truth"  and his friend, Myka Cain, 
started the Kalvin Michael Freedom Fund online that will help 
Kalvin Michael with his transition. If you want to contribute, go to 
KM Smith Freedom Fund 

Here is an excerpt from a letter of thanks he wrote to those, 
including Parkway, who supported his effort to be free:  

I am writing to extend my unwavering gratitude to all of you who 
tirelessly fought for my freedom, and diligently prayed for me. As of 
now, those prayers are continuously being answered as I explore 
my new life as a free man. The struggle is not yet over. 
Nevertheless, part of the battle has been won, thanks to my family 
and all others who supported me though my journey, and continue 
to support me today.  

Please understand that I cannot thank you all enough. As I 
transition into my new role in society, there are several endeavors I 
plan to seek to be a productive citizen, and rebuild the life that was 
stolen from me. I have set both long-term and short-term goals to 
better myself so that I can be a great asset to society, a great son, 
father, and family member that I always have been, but was robbed 
of the chance to be fully. I want to be a hard-worker and build a life 
of my own to fully experience what life can offer. 

Some of the things that I am currently working on is re-obtaining 
my barber license, so that I can build a career that I love.  I am 
giving back to my community by mentoring young adults in hopes 
make them aware of the fact that their dreams are limitless, and 
deter them from the path a lot of people have erroneously chosen 
which leads them to prison. In addition, I am authoring a book 
about my story to influence others positively and create change 
within our legal system. I also plan to build a sturdy foundation for 
a self-sufficient, productive life.  

 

 

http://parkwayunited.org/visitor-information/contact-us/
https://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=parkwayuccofwinstonsalem%40gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York
https://fundly.com/kalvin-michael-smith-freedom-fund

